
1 

Region B NY - K 

Krazy Kat News  

October 2015  

In This Issue  
 
Who's Who in GWRRA ................ 2 
 
October Birthdays and Upcoming 
Events.......................................... 3 
 
CD's Article ................................. 4 
 
ACD's Article ..éééééé.é....5-6 
 
Upcoming Rides éééé...é.é 7-9 
 
K-Buck Leadersééééééé...10 
 
Chapter K Mileage Leaders éé. 11 
 
MEC Corner .................................12 
 
Riders Ed Corner éééééé....13-14 
 
Motorist Awareness Corner ..........15 
 
Tunnel of Trees Tripéé..é.éé.16-19 
 
October's Gatheringé..ééé..é.20 
 
Chapter X Gathering...ééééé.21 
 
Chapter D Visitation...éé.ééé.22 
 
Capturing the Plaque...éé...éé.23 
 
MD District Winter Thingééé.....24 
 
PA-K All Chapters Eastéééé..25-26 
 
Chinese Auction Donors ............ 27-28 
 
The End! éééééééé...é..éé29 
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Free GWRRA Trial Membership 

Click Here Now!!!! 

Come and learn more about Gold Wing Road Riders As-

sociation (GWRRA) by joining us at one of our monthly 

gatherings.  They are held the second Tuesday of every 

month at Bertucci's in Melville.  Located on Route 110 

just north of the Northern State Parkway.  Join us for 

dinner at 6:30 or the meeting which starts at 7:00. 

Click here to visit our website Now! 

www.gwrra-ny-k.org 

 There will no longer be a lucky win-

ner section to the Chapter K newsletter 

due to lack of participation by our mem-

bers.  Unfortunately, we have not had any 

members come forward to claim their 

lucky number before the next gathering.   

http://gwrra.org/freetrial.html
http://gwrra.org/freetrial.html
http://gwrra-ny-k.org
http://gwrra-ny-k.org


2 

²ƘƻΩǎ ²Ƙƻ ƛƴ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ Y  
Chapter Director ς Bill & Linda Reichling  
Assistant Chapter Director ς Rich & Ann Bullis  
Chapter Educator ς Rob Bellassai  
Treasurer ς Jamie Alston & Linda Torres  
MEC ς Rich Bullis III  
MAD Coordinator ς Rich Bullis III  
Web Master ς Rich Bullis  
Ride Coordinator ς Jamie Alston & Linda Torres  
2014 COY ς Linda Torres & Jamie Alston  
Newsletter Editor ς Rich Bullis  
D4C Coordinator ς Gary Dinzio  
CHOY Coordinator ς Gary Dinzio  
 
We can always use more help.  Contact Bill if you 
want to get a little, or even a lot, more involved.  
And don't ever feel like you will be alone be-
cause there will always be people around to give 
you any help that you might need.  You will 
never be left to figure out how to do something 
on your own! 

²ƘƻΩǎ ²Ƙƻ ƛƴ D²ww!  
International Directors ς Ray & Sandy Garris  
NE Region Directors ς Ton & Renee Wasluck  
NE Region Rider Educators ς AL & Vicki Stahl  
NE Region Trainers ς Eileen & Tim Guile  
NY District Directors ς Steve & Katy Nutting  
NY Dist Asst Directors ς Gary & Donna Cork  
NY Dist Asst Directors ς Shawn & Dawn Hayes  
District Treasurer ς Tim & Eileen Guile  
District Educators ς John & Pam Van Deusen  
NY District MEC ς Peter & Marielle St Amour 
District Trainers ς Shawn & Dawn Hayes  
District COY Coordinator ς Rich & Ann Bullis  
District CHOY Coordinator ς  Peter & Marielle 
 St Amour 
District Facebook Coordinator ς  Shawn & 
 Dawn Hayes  
District Webmaster ς Clark & Linda Clemens 
District Public Relations ς Linda Waterman 
District Newsletter Editors ς  Phil & Tammy 
 Coons 

Back to page 1 
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October Birthdays  
October 1st  Charlie Simmons 
October 3rd  Ann Romeo 
October 12th  Gary Neppell 
October 17th  Aagee Clendenin 
October 19th  Jairo Yepes 
 

October Events  
October 31st NY-W Halloween Costume Party 
 

November Events  
November 7th Turkey Shoot/Ride Planning Event 
November 14th NY-H Ride Planning 
 

January Events  
January 8thτ10th Winter Thing Ocean City MD 
January 16th Chapter NY-K Holiday Party 

 
August Events 
August 4thτ6th Bi-State Swedesboro, NJ 

Upcoming Events  

Back to page 1 
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 October is just about over. Everyone is getting ready for Halloween decorating their homes 

and buying candy for those anticipated trick or treaters. Itôs one of our favorite holidays of the 

year. 

 The second weekend of October presented us with a three day weekend ride. We had on our 

schedule the Tunnel of Trees ride. We had a great turn out, 15 members representing a total of 9 

bikes participated in the three day two night ride. We left early Saturday morning stopping for 

breakfast after we got off the Island. At our scheduled lunch stop in Saratoga Springs we were met 

by Chapter N  who captured the Traveling Plaque. ( I think they had it six days as Chapter T came 

to their gathering the following Friday to claim it for their own.) enjoyed a great BBQ lunch and 

good company,  We said our goodbyes and continued to Platsburgh for our first night stop. It was a 

beautiful day but the last hour of the ride got a bit chilly. The next morning we enjoyed the sights 

of the roads along Lake Champlain.  It was quite windy but as we got into Northern Vermont we 

were more sheltered and the afternoon sun raised the temps for a very comfortable ride. The trees 

were at peak color.  It was just a magnificent part of the day. We rode through the Tunnel of Trees 

which is a section of the road by Smugglers Notch canopied by trees showing off their gold, or-

ange, yellow, and various patches of  shades of green. We hit it just right enjoying all the colors. 

We continued south on Route 100 stopping at the Apple Core for lunch where we met  Chaters NH

-E and NH-G. After talking with the New Hampshire we headed out to White River Junction for 

our last night stop. That evening we met with Chapter VT-A  for a delicious meal and a great time 

getting to know all their members. The next morning our group split into 

 two groups one who needed to get home earlier while the rest took the back roads to the ferry ex-

tending this beautiful weekend of riding. 

 We knew Chapter T had captured the Traveling Plaque from Chapter N because we had 5 

members travel to Chapter N's October gathering.  So we rode up to Chapter T's Gathering on 

Thursday the 22nd and recaptured the Plaque. We also visited with Chapter D, who was there to 

capture the plaque.  However, we were the chapter that was awarded the plaque because we trav-

eled a further distance.   

 The traveling plaque has finally started to travel.  It has been in 4 different chapters hands  

since October 10th.  Chapter K has had it twice and I hope that another chapter will come to visit 

us so the plaque can keep moving.  We are looking forward to having any chapter come to visit 

with us and take the plaque back home with them.   

   Ride Safe and often 

Bill & Linda Reichling 

Chapter CD NY-K 

       

Bill and Linda Reichling  
New York Chapter K Chapter Directors Corner      

Back to page 1 
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Ann and Rich Bullis  
New York Chapter K Assistant Chapter Director      
Chapter K Webmaster 
District COY Coordinator 

 2015 is coming to an end and man oh man what a year it has been.  Our journey this year started by 

being named Chapter of the Year CHOY and it will conclude with finishing first in the Dash4Cash Program.  

As you know, we set out to get 100 points and we will finish with over 100 points.  That goal was not easy, 

but it sure was fun.  And we would like to thank every person in our great Chapter for making it happen.  We 

also set out Chapter Mileage goal at 75,000 miles.  We increased it to 100,000 miles and we presently have 

118,717 miles.  With 2 more months left to this year we should be able to reach between 125,000 and 

150,000 miles.  Now that is some traveling, but next year we will ride over 200,000 miles as a chapter.  

Watch for the details that will be presented about next year's mileage program.  I am sure that it will make 

you want to ride every month next year. 

 8 of us traveled to the Wings Over the Smokies and had an absolute great time.  Maybe Jack Daniels 

is a better word to use than Absolute.  Either way, it sure was a great time, even if we had to ride to the sum-

mit of our mountain and then down a steep gravel driveway to get to our cabin.  We just recently completed 

our to night Tunnel of Trees trip.  WOW , that is all I can say about this trip.  On Oct. 31 we have another 

ride scheduled to the Finger Lake Region.  We will visit with Chapter W on Saturday evening so we can se-

cure another 6 points and have some FUN with a chapter that we have not spent much time with. 

 I truly believe that no matter how great things are, they can always be better.  I wake up every morn-

ing and say to myself, what can I do today to make it even better than yesterday.  To accomplish this I gather 

data both good and bad and make changes based on what was learned.  I do not believe that changes should 

be had for the sake of making a change.  2015 was a great year for Chapter NY-K, but it is nothing compared 

to what 2016 will be.  Remember that Rome was not built in a day and that it took more than one set of 

hands to build it.  This year Chapter NY-K poured the foundation to what will come next. Our members are 

responsible for what will be erected on that foundation.  We could build a shack, a house or a drop dead gor-

geous mansion.  What is it that you want to see this year?  Get involved by being a participant and not a 

spectator.  The more involved the more FUN. Remember that FUN is as contagious as the plague, and once 

it starts spreading it is impossible to stop. 

 Come to the Turkey Shoot/Ride Planning event on Nov. 7th with your ride ideas.  This is going to be 

a very FUN event so you do not want to miss it.  We will have a Ride Schedule by Jan. 1st, and there will be 

rides and events scheduled for every month of the year.  Yes, you did hear it right we will be riding every 

month in 2016.   

 I hope that you are as excited about 2016 as we are, because we sure can not wait to put out what is in 

store for 2016.  We will win Dash4Cash again.  Chapter NY-K will ride at least 200,000 miles.  We will be 

selected Chapter of the Year for 2017 again.  However, this time will achieve the Gold Level.  Chapter of the 

Year and Gold Level Distinction is calculated using our gathering attendance.  That means we either need 

less people at our gathering or more people at our rides and events.  We would like to see more people at 

rides and events because the more the merrier.  The final goal is to capture the plaque 3 times in 2016.  This 

was also a goal in 2015, but we came up short.  We only captured it 2 times, and we had it in our possession 

for most of the year.  I personally take the blame for not accomplishing the goal of capturing the plaque 3 

times.  It is a traveling plaque and that is what it is supposed to do.  It is not supposed to stay in one place.  I 

will make sure that we do not hold onto the plaque for extended lengths of time in the future.  If we have to 

plan a ride in another area to make it easier for other chapters we will. 

Back to page 1 
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Ann and Rich Bullis  
New York Chapter K Assistant Chapter Director      
Chapter K Webmaster 
District COY Coordinator 

 Ann and I are very excited about becoming the Chapter Directors in January.  We look back to when 

we became members of the Chapter K Team just 18 months ago.  We are both very happy and honored that 

we were given the opportunity to be part of such a great team.  We are looking forward to building an even 

stronger team for the upcoming year.  We will be putting out a list of the positions that will need to be filled.  

Some positions require a little work and some a bit more.  All we ask is that you think about filling one of 

the positions and that you talk to either Ann or myself about what is required.  We want you to remember 

that you cannot do a bad job or even a good job.  You can and will do a great job because you have the best 

people around at your fingertips to help you.  After all, you are a participant of Chapter NY-K 

 

Couple of the Year Program 

 

 Our final topic of discussion for this month is about the Couple of the Year Program and or Chapter 

COY for 2016.  We have some goals for this program as the District Coordinators.  However, all of the goals 

cannot be accomplished if it does not start at the Chapter level.  The COY Program is explained on our chap-

ter website.  Ann will be doing a presentation at the Nov. gathering about the Couple of the Year Program.  

We are asking all couples that would like to be considered in the Chapter NY-K COY selection to first un-

derstand and believe in the COY program.  The second think is that we want them to make a commitment to 

be the best Couple of the Year that they can be.  You will have to fill out and application and a questionnaire 

that highlights your GWRRA membership and the things you have done in your chapter to be considered in 

the selection process.  The application and questionnaire will  have to be turned in at the Dec. Gathering.  We 

are hoping that we will have at least two applicants, and that we will have  a selection process at the chapter 

level that will continue to the district level. 

 

Back to page 1 
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Overnight Rides 

 

Back to page 1 

Please let Rich know if you want to be added to any of the rides 

Continued on the next page 

NY-H Ride Planning 2:00 PM Nov.14th  

Need at least 5 members.   

 

Rich and Ann 

Bill and Linda 

Jamie   

 

 

NY-W Meet and Greet 4:00 PM Oct. 31st  

Finger Lakes region 

Need at least 5 members.   

 

Rich and Ann 

Mark and Debbie 

Phil 

Jairo   

 

 

MD District Winter Thing 

Jan 8th-10th Ocean City, MD 

Flyer 

Need at least 5 members.   

 

Rich and Ann 

Bill and Linda 

Gary and Lois 

Jaime   

 

 

NE District Rally 

July 21st-23rd  West Lebanon, NH  

https://nedistrictsrally.shutterfly.com/ 

Flyer 

Need at least 5 members, but want to see 

over 10 members participating at this rally. 

Make your reservation now because the 

host hotel books really fast. 

 

Rich and Ann 

Gary and Lois 

  

 

NY/NJ Bi-State Mardi Gras 

Aug 4th-6th Swedesboro, NJ 

Event Information 

Need at least 5 members, but want to see 

over 20 members participating at BI-State 

this year. 

 

Rich and Ann 

Bill and Linda 

Gary and Lois 

  

 

 

http://www.gwrra-md-district.org/index_files/WinterThing.htm
https://nedistrictsrally.shutterfly.com/
https://gwrranj.shutterfly.com/events
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Day Rides 

Back to page 1 

Please let Rich know if you want to be added to any of the rides 

Western North Shore Ride Nov. 8th 

The following are going as of now. 

 

Rich & Ann, 

Bill & Linda 

 

 

Continued on the next page 
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Chapter Events 

Back to page 1 

Please let Rich know if you want to be added to any of the rides 

Turkey Shoot/Ride Planning Party 

Sat. Nov. 7th 1:00 PM at Ann & Rich's 

 

Remember to bring rides that you would like 

to be considered for next years ride schedule.  

Every member can present up to 5 rides.  K-

Bucks will be awarded for your rides. 

 

This is going to be a really FUN event so 

you do not want to miss it. 
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You can learn more about the K-Bucks program by clicking on the hyperlink K-Bucks Pro-

gram Guidelines. 

Remember that all members that earn $4,000 K-Bucks or more will receive special honors 

and the top 3 will get awards as well.  There is still time for you to earn mega bucks and 

reach the $4,000 mark. 

Back to page 1 

http://gwrra-ny-k.org/sites/default/files/file/2015%20awards%20program.1.pdf
http://gwrra-ny-k.org/sites/default/files/file/2015%20awards%20program.1.pdf
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You can learn more about the Chapter Mileage Program by clicking on the hyperlink Chap-

ter Mileage Program Guidelines. 

We broke 6 digits and now reached the new 100,000 mile goal.  We still have 2 months so 

lets see just high we can make the odometer go.  I know we will exceed 125,000 miles, but 

wouldn't it be nice to double our original goal and reach 150,000 miles. 

Back to page 1 

http://gwrra-ny-k.org/sites/default/files/file/2015%20awards%20program.1.pdf
http://gwrra-ny-k.org/sites/default/files/file/2015%20awards%20program.1.pdf
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 Nothing this month 

Richie Bullis III  
The younger, better looking Richard Bullis  
New York Chapter K MEC Coordinator 
   MEC News 

Back to page 1 
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Rob Bellassai 

Rider Educator ð NY Chapter K 

Back to page 1 

         Quick tips for long distance riding ï Part 2 of 6 

 Pack wisely; keep personal supplies handy - While many non-Goldwing riders use a tank 

bag and other strap-on luggage, what they pack in them is not always well thought out. Sun 

screen, skin lotions, eye cleaner, eye lubricant, a flash light, a tire gauge, maps and other es-

sentials should all be kept in a handy location, like the top of your trunk. If these items are 

not on-hand when you need them, you won't use them. That can lead to costly mistakes like 

roasting your face and then facing painful sun burn for days into a trip (ever try wearing a 

helmet over a sun-burnt head? - do it once and you will never forget to pack the sun screen 

where it is handy).  

On the other hand, things like registration and insurance papers should be kept in a secure 

water tight area of the motorcycle. Assuming you probably will only need these items while 

talking to the Law, having them stowed away gives you time to talk to the officer and con-

vince him you are human and not some crazed-biker - that could work to your advantage. 

Learn how to avoid boredom - Long rides usually mean riding across areas you might not 

consider prime riding spots. To some riders U.S. 50 across Nevada is a beautiful ride. To a 

canyon carver it can be a long, hot boring, dull highway to hell. For times like this, loading 

up your iPod with favorite music can prove invaluable. Some of the other tricks of the trade 

are to stock up with a supply of tart candies that you can munch on while riding. A sour 

lemon drop will shock your senses and keep you going another twenty miles! 

Be ready before you leave, don't waste time shopping on the road - The same rules that 

applies to your motorcycle should apply to your riding gear and essentials. Maintain a 

check list of items to carry and then check it before you leave. Buying toothpaste at 7-11 is 

no big deal, but having to shop around for a sweater or swimsuit or specialty medicines that 

you left at home can eat up valuable riding or rest time. 

 

Continued on the next page 
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Rob Bellassai 

Rider Educator ð NY Chapter K 

Back to page 1 

         Join a towing service. Your GWRRA membership has you covered! - Break downs 

happen and there is nothing like being stuck with no one to turn to for help. This is not a 

matter of just money GWRRA have contracted with tow companies around the U.S. Skip 

the insurance and you can spend hours burning up the phone looking for a tow company. 

Pay a little now or pay a lot later in the form of money and wasted trip time, the GWRRA 

towing service is a great value.  Also, GWRRA has the Gold Book, a reseource of other GW 

Riders that pledge to offer help to fellow GW Riders.  The Help can range from making a 

phone call to having you stay over a few nights. 

Learn to stop to go faster - On the surface this tip may not make sense, but the successful 

long distance rider uses this strategy to their advantage. Since each rider is different, no one 

can predict a comfortable speed average for every rider. What is important is to know what 

speed your internal riding clock runs by and when your speed falls below that average, take 

time out and get some serious rest. Wasting time on coffee stops or milling about gas sta-

tions is time that could be better spent in a comfortable room sleeping or even better, taking 

a walk to stretch tired and sore muscles and get some oxygen pumping back into your brain. 
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 Richie Bullis III  
The younger, better looking Richard Bullis  
New York Chapter K Motorist Awareness Coordinator 

Motorist Awareness News  

 Nothing this month. 

Back to page 1 
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     Chapter K meet up with Chapter N during 

our lunch stop at BBQSA while we were 

heading up to Plattsburgh.  The company and 

the food were great.  We handed off the trav-

eling plaque to them on sat. Oct 10th but they 

did not have it long because Chapter T cap-

tured it from them at their monthly gathering 

just 6 days later.  

     See what ice cream can do for you.  

This was at our stop at Martha's just 

30 minutes after we ate BBQ for 

lunch. 

Continued on the next page 

     Her is some great shots of the beautiful 

fall foliage that we saw during this trip. 




























